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A Letter from the presidentA Letter from the presidentA Letter from the presidentA Letter from the president    
 
 
     
 
 We just finished finalizing the Agency gift giving distribution plan 

at our Board meeting this past week, for our current year.  The 
needs always exceeds our funding amount ability but I am very 
pleased to announce that our amount, of total funding gifts, is 
$62,100 which will go to support the “at risk” kids here in the 
Savannah community. This is an excellent increase over last 
year which tells us that the community is gaining on their 
giving over the poor economy we have experienced these past 
couple of years. With our membership growing each year, the 
continued success of our fund raising events, growth in our partners, the great contributions that 
the Sponsor committee has been providing, along with the potential of an increase in our Legends 
of Golf Tournament participation, our club has the opportunity to reach the $75,000 range in the 
next couple of years. A special thanks to Gene McDonald who for the second year, has done a 
very careful job in the research, interviews, and evaluation of all candidates. Gene will have a 
detailed report for the September Kiwanigram on the Agency selections and their gifts which will 
be presented to each group at the 2010 Special Installation Breakfast scheduled for Thursday 
September 30. 
    For those who missed the meeting last Thursday, Dan Umbel, this years program chairman 
gave a highlight review on several of our speakers and the excellent experience and rewards 
working with the Savannah community and the monthly chairs. In Dan’s words, “It is the easiest 

phone call you will make in recruiting your monthly speakers.” 
He did not have one turn us down to have the opportunity to speak to our membership. Dan then 
introduced our new program chair for our ’10-’11 term. Congratulations to  Seth Walker who is a 
new member this year and has a great “reach” into the Savannah community with his work and 
responsibilities with the local United Way. Seth is already underway setting up his monthly 
chairs beginning in October. Give Seth a call and sign up to be a monthly speaker chair. A great 
example of our Kiwanis culture this year:   “Right Now” !  
     
 
 

Bill 

August 2010 
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August  2010  Schedule of Speakers 
 

DATE SPEAKER 
 

SUBJECT 

August 5 

 
Dr. Michael Toma 
 
  

-Director Center for Regional 
Analysis at AASU 

August 12 Jenny House 
Coastal Division Director for 
Alzheimer’s Association 

August 19 Patty Jensen Gulfstream Aerospace 

August 26 Judge Patricia Stone Chatham County Juvenile Court 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

A note from your editor. 

 
This August issue of the Kiwanigram is much smaller than those in the past. My proposed 4 day 
trip to my Cleveland, Ohio home turned into a 4 week labor.  The tenant departed and left my 
wife and me with a mess.  So we have been out of communication with most of the world.  This 
abbreviated issue comes out of the local suburban Cleveland library. Thanks for your 
understanding .  
 

Rob Bayless 
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Imagine Helping Children of our Military Deployed:  Volunteers Needed 
 

Imagine making a difference in the life of a child whose parent is deployed in Iraq 
or Afghanistan.  Just imagine how you can lift the stress for child and family.  Just 
imagine opening the doorway to that child’s self-esteem through stories, music and 
imagery.  A guide book and instructional workshop are available for the program 
being instituted at Hunter Army Airfield.  No extra skills required, just a caring 
willingness to help and be part of a military child’s life. 
 
Please consider joining Kiwanians and other community members in this much 
needed effort.  A meeting to discuss details will be held in the near future, 
followed by wine and light appetizers.  We’ll let you know where and when we’ll 
meet once you have told us of your interest and desire to join us by  contacting: 
Dan Umbel at 344-8726 cell phone  Daniel_Umbel@yahoo.org   or  
Elizabeth Jacobi at 598-2118  ejacobi@musicmedicine.org   
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Information on a Real Tax Break 

 
If you missed the last couple of our Thursday meetings, you did not have the opportunity to 
receive a copy of: “The State of Georgia GOAL Scholarship” contribution form. This is a 
great way to help provide for a child’s care and education at Bethesda Home for Boys. The 
Georgia State GOAL Scholarship program provides a way for Georgia Taxpayers to get a 
100% state tax rebate for a contribution to Bethesda. You can also include the contribution 
on your Federal tax return. This is a unique opportunity to help disadvantaged kids at no 
cost and little effort. 
 
You may claim $1,000 for individual filers, $2,500 for joint filers and for “C” corporations 
up to 75% of the total Georgia tax liability. 
 
To participate, fill out Georgia tax form IT-QEE-TPI (can be downloaded from the Get 
Involved section of the “Bethesdaforboys.org” web site. This site also provides a step-by-
step guide to fill out the form. These forms will also be on the breakfast meeting tables 
over the next several weeks. We suggest you complete this brief form along with a check 
and send to:  
                              Bethesda Home for Boys 
                              Attn: Doug Morrow 
                              9520 Ferguson Ave. 
                              Savannah, GA  31406     
Or you may n give to Gary Hughes or Bill Wright for processing. You will receive a receipt within 10 
days from the State of GA.  You will file this receipt with you tax return and receive a full credit for 
the amount you submitted.  
This is the second year our club has participated in this GOAL opportunity and we made a 
major contribution last year. 
 
 This really is an easy way to “re-direct” a portion of your Georgia taxes and make a big 
difference to the young men of Bethesda.  
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Bronze 

Bart Meyer & Co. 

Bernard Williams 

Bull Street Chophouse 

Certa Pro Painting  

Charles Schwab 

Clifton Dry Cleaners 
Coastal Executive Sedan 

Comfort Keepers 

H.G.Schuckers 
 Dawg House  
 

Fox & Weeks 

Hester & Zipperer 

Jalapeno's 
Morris Templeton 
Insurance 
Savannah Bank 

Savannah Sommelier 

Smoke Station Bar’B Que 

Wild Birds Unlimited 

F.P. Wortley Jewelers 

Sea Island Bank 
 
 
 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR SPONSORS WHENEVER POSSIBLE.  

Gold 
 

Classic Party Rentals 

 

Silver 
St Joseph Candler 

La Nopolera Mexican Restaurant 

Volvo Savannah 

 

Diamond  
Boucillon/Ham 

Dr. Brad Durham DMD 

Merrill Lynch 

Sun Trust Bank 

 

 

NOTE –NEW 
DIAMOND 
SPONSOR 
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KIWANIS CLUB OF SKIDAWAY, 600 
Landings Way 
South, Savannah, GA 31411, Publisher 
Rob  Bayless, Editor-in-Chief 
Web site, 
http:/www.kiwanisofskidaway.com - 

(Members, Melissa Emery for ID and 
Password) 
Officers and Directors, Committee Chairs 
and 
Other Contacts: 
Officers: 
President – Bill Wright 
Past President-Gary Bocard 
President Elect – Gene McDonald 
Ga. District Lt Governor:  
Erv Hietbrink 
VP-Services – Tim Frame 
VP-Fund Raising – Greg Stinson 
VP-Marketing - Melissa Emery 
VP/Recording Secretary – Ron Weber 
VP/ Treasurer – Jay Ahrens 
Directors - all officers plus the following: 
Terms expiring 2010 
Mark Forssell 
Dave Fox 
Terms expiring 2011 
Terry Overton 
Jim Beurle 
Terms expiring 2012 
Jim O’Malley 
Marianne Schutz 
Board Advisor 
Tom Sharp 
Committee Chairs and Other contacts: 
Administration: 
Attendance Reception - Jack Hart 
Attendance Records - Gary Brewer 
Awards – Dan Umbel 
District/Division Reports – Mark Forssell 
Inter-Club - Jim Chapman 
Kiwanigram – Rob Bayless 
Kiwanis Education/ Orientation - Keith 
Glenn 
Membership  New- Gary Bocard 
Programs/Speakers – Dan Umbel 
Legends of Golf - Jim Giorgio, Terry Overton 
Fund raising events: 
Chili Cook- Frank McCarthy, Jim Beurle 
Co-chair- 
Concert on the Green – Richard Nelson 
co-chair Dick Glover 
Pancake Breakfast – Ed Coulson chair 
Vice-chair- Chris Butler 
Corporate Fund Raising - Jeff Heeder chair 
 

Services—Community: 
L.O.V.E - Joyce Glenn  

Habitat for Humanity - Howard Gandelot  
Music Medicine-Elizabeth Jacobi 
Interfaith Hospitality Network - Mark 
Forssell 
Kids Café - Gary Bocard 
Library for the Blind - Dave Wyland 
Mediation Center - Dick Watters 
Pediatric Oncology Support – Jim Beurle 
Red Cross Blood Drive - Chris Britten 
Salvation Army - Ron Morris 
Savannah Friends of Music-Melissa Emery 
Social Apostolate - Bob Egan 
Telfair Museum - Jack Neises 
Village Library - Jim Chapman 
Services - Young Children: 
Early Childhood Education-Tom Clark 
Fishing Program - Tom Rood 
Greenbriar – Gene McDonald 
ROCK GROUP - Tom Clark 
Bethesda Home – Gary Hughes 
Children’s Advocacy Center - Skip Salus 
Court Appointed Special Advocates for 
Children 
(CASA) - Allen Berger,  
Horsin’ Around- Pete Liptrot 
Junior Achievement - Dave Cooper, &  
 Steve Duesler 
Mighty 8th AF Museum – Tom McMullin 
Notre Dame Academy - Gary Bocard 
Park Place Outreach - Jack Hart 
Special Olympics – Bob Reinhard 
St. Paul’s Academy - Bill Trice 
Youth Challenge Academy - Jack Huber 
SPONSORED YOUTH PROGRAM 
DEVELOPMENT 
Bethesda Key Club - Chuck Owen 
NEW CLUB DEVELOPMENT 
West Chatham – Sam McLaughlin-New 
Club Builder 
HUMAN & SPIRITUAL SERVICE 
Human & Spiritual Service Programs – 
Jim Giddens 
SPECIAL ADMINISTRATIVE FUNCTIONS 
Auditor - Roger Nord 
Board Advisor – Tom Sharp 
Club Historian - Martin Otto 
Legal Counsel - Bob Schivera 
Marketing and Web Page - Melissa Emery 
Publicity - Tim Athey 
Photography - Melissa Emery; Martin 
Otto, 
Emeritus 
Safety Coordinator - Jack Sherrill 
Social and Trips - Dave Fox 
Song Leader – Elizabeth Jacobi 
Sunshine - Gwen Leathley 
50/50 Drawing - Sid Carr 
 

Johnson Square 
 

Johnson Square was the first of 
Savannah's squares and remains 
the largest of the twenty four. It 
was named for Robert Johnson, 
colonial governor of South 
Carolina and a friend of General 
Oglethorpe.[7][8] Interred in the 
square is Revolutionary War 
hero General Nathanael Greene, 
the namesake of nearby Greene 
Square. Greene died in 1786 and 
was buried in Savannah's 
Colonial Park Cemetery. His 
son, George Washington 
Greene, was buried beside him 
after drowning in the Savannah 
River in 1793. Following 
vandalism of the cemetery by 
occupying Union forces during 
the Civil War the location of 
Greene's burial was lost. After 
the remains were re-identified 
Greene and his son were moved 
to Johnson Square. An obelisk 
in the centre of the square now 
serves as a memorial to Gen. 
Greene. 


